
On April 5, 2024 Rick Daughtery reported on behalf of the BSI Canal Committee: 

 Mark Stone is the newly named Canal Maintenance Supervisor. 

 Update on the effort to acquire a staging lot within the boundaries of BSI for purposes of canal 

maintenance equipment and construction logistics. Currently such staging happens at the few 

remaining vacant lots in the development. Once those are built-out, canal maintenance efforts will be 

hampered. The City of Punta Gorda is supportive of appropriate land acquisition, will provide the 

funding, to be paid back with a special canal assessment to canal property owners over several 

years. This matter has previously received support at a community townhall-type meeting and again 

in discussion with BSIA Board members. 


